
COMMUNITY SAFE ROUTES COMMITTEE 

Monday April 15, 2024 6:00 PM 

MEETING WAS HELD IN PERSON 

If attendance requires special accommodation, please contact (608) 348-9741, ext. 2238 

 

 

 
Minutes 

 
Prepared by Howard Crofoot, 05/14/2024 

 
CSRC Attendees: Jason Artz, Robin Fatzinger, Paul Malischke, Eileen McCartney 

CSRC Not Present: Danica Larson, Cindy Tang and Maureen Vorwald 

Staff Attendees: Howard Crofoot, 

Public Attendees: Alyssa Schaeffer,– SW Wis RPC, Connie Gronemus 
 

1.  Call to Order at 6:01 pm by Jason Artz 
 

2.  Approval of Minutes: March 18, 2024 CSRC:  Motion to approve by Robin, 

second by Eileen. Motion passed unanimously. 
 

3.  Citizen Comments, Observations, & Petitions: Paul made a comment that on the 

walk/bike path on the east side of Water Street about 1.5 blocks north of the 

roundabout is a sinkhole in the middle of the path. Howard took the information 

and passed it to the Street Department for filling. 
 

 

Paul made the request that we place on the May agenda the Top 8 priority items 

in the Bike-Ped Plan and review which of those should be requested in the 2025 

budget. 

 
•   Create a safe trail crossing at Highway 80 just south of Business 151 

•   Complete the trail along Business 151 

•   Add a Rectangular Rapid-Flashing Beacon (RRFB) at Lancaster Street and 

Camp Street 

• Add an ADA compliant mid-block crosswalk on Mineral Street between Water 

and Oak 

•   Add a crosswalk and RRFB at Water Street and Lewis Street 

•   Complete the sidewalk on Hickory Street from Cedar to Camp 

•   Extend the sidewalk along Southwest Road from UWP Lot 28 to Southwest 

Lane 

•   Expand the trail system to create both an internal and external loop 
 

 
 

4.  Old Business: 

a.  Follow Up on Bike & Pedestrian Plan. 

The plan will go before the Plan Commission on May 6. If passed, it will go 

to the Common Council on May 14 for discussion and May 28 for action. 
 

 

5.  New Business: 
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a.  North Court Street 

Howard briefed the Committee that Sowden and Grace came in 

sufficiently under budget that the City could do another block of street 

construction.  The decision was to reconstruct N. Court Street from Adams to 

Lewis on the east side of the new Fire Facility. There are sidewalks on both 

sides of the street and it will remain. Paul commented that we should allocate 

some of the budget to increase the budget for sidewalk repairs, since we were 

only able to fund the Base Bid and none of the alternate bids. 

Howard briefed the Committee that the Base Bid was awarded. It will 

replace the sidewalk on the north side of W. Adams from Chestnut to 

Court. There will be no sidewalk on the south side. 
 

 

6.  Adjourn at 6:40 pm, motion by Eileen, second by Robin. Motion passed 

unanimously. 


